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Music in Liturgy: A Window to Christ by Aana Freihammer May 26, 2019
Since high school, I have had the joy of working with music in liturgy. This opportunity introduced me

to the fascinating tradition of the liturgy, and the wonderful diversity of the human church. The complexity
of why some Masses are prayed well, and others not prayed well become the ongoing challenge for me as I
continue to serve a Liturgy and Music Director.

In high school, I remember playing in a praise band and at a high school church retreat. We were
sounding great, rocking out, and I was really in awe of the beautiful music and how it stirred emotional
connection to God.  After the retreat, I was shocked to find out that my friends hated the music, they felt
the music was contrived, and they wanted just normal ‘hymns’ at the retreat. I was surprised and hurt. I
couldn’t believe that my friends didn’t have the same prayerful experience. Fast forward several years into
my music and liturgy studies and I began implementing chant into liturgy at the parish I assisted. I assumed
if I sang the chant well, the congregation would immediately fall in love with the ethereal and ancient
sounds. On the contrary, several dedicated church goers candidly admitted that they had a hard time
praying with the chant. This threw me into the deep end of sorting complex questions: ‘Is there a correct
musical style for liturgy? Does the Church have a preference? What happens if someone doesn’t care for
the style of music that is being used in liturgy?” The fruits of these challenging questions deepened my
understanding of both liturgy and the compassion for our diverse Church family at prayer.

Liturgical music and art have a very delicate role to play in the liturgy. The Church really sees chant
as pride of place but admits other styles of music as long as the style facilitates participation in the ritual:
‘Therefore sacred music is to be considered the more holy in proportion as it is more closely connected
with the liturgical action, whether it adds delight to prayer, fosters unity of minds, or confers greater
solemnity upon the sacred rites (Sacrosanctum Concilicum, para. 112) If you have ever been in one of my
choirs, I teach first that liturgical music is a window to Christ. Everything that we do in liturgical music or
liturgical arts needs to be transparent as we draw people into the ritual. This is easier said than done. Even
a beautiful piece of art in liturgy could become a distraction to the ritual.

When the Church doesn’t readily use a style of music or cannot use a style of music it is probably for
three reasons. One, the Church just isn’t sure that the style of music works in liturgy yet, as the Church
tends to use things that work well over a long period of time and avoids ‘trendy or pioneering’. Two, the
local church is not sure that it can be done well with its current resources (i.e. a praise band in a Baroque
Cathedral would probably not turn out well).  Third, the Church does not feel that the style of music can
lift the congregation into the ritual action of the liturgy. Music can do lots of things- draw a person into
prayer, connect the person emotionally, connect a person to other people, but may not always draw a
person into the liturgy.

In the end this is probably more information that you wanted to know- but learning more about the
music in the liturgy can speak more deeply about what we do every Sunday. So, if you find that a song or
style of music does not reach you, or the music does not readily draw you into prayer, I encourage you to
stick with the prayer of the liturgy beyond the moment. This is also an opportunity to learn more about
yourself, the community, and what the Church says about liturgy. Why do I like/dislike that style of music?
What does that say about me, and my musical experiences, or my prayer life? Does the Church prefer this
style of music for some reason? Is this reaching someone else in the community?  What ‘fosters delight in
prayer and unites’ to the ritual?



Monday, May 27 Memorial Day
9:00 AM Mass (Holy Cross Cemetery): +Henry Lange

Tuesday, May 28
6:30 PM Mass: +John Ovsak

Wednesday, May 29
8:40 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Theresa Mutnansky

Thursday, May 30
9:00 AM Mass (Sch Graduation): +Bill Schulke

Friday, May 31
8:30 Mass (Prayer Partner): +Pearl Stordahl

Saturday, June 1
4:00 PM (Pennington): +Len & Pat Korgel
5:30 PM Mass: +Peggy Anderly

Sunday, June 2
7:30 AM Mass: For the People
9:00 AM Mass: +Leland Auen

11:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Jim & Pat Gavin Family
6:30 PM Mass: +Ted Henry

MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS
For Week of May 27 to June 2

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH
Monday, May 27 Memorial Day
Parish Offices Closed, No School
No Adoration Today

7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Gregory the Great Rm)
Tuesday, May 28

6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
4:45 PM Shepherding Them Home (Social Hall)
7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, May 29
11:00 AM School Awards Day (Gym)

9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel)
6:00 PM MS Youth Group (Gym)

Thursday, May 30
9:00 AM 8th Grade Graduation Mass (Church)

Friday, May 31
10:00 AM Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)

Saturday, June 1
3:00 PM Ryan Held/Alyssa Reger Wedding
4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, June 2
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)

10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel)
12:30 PM Outdoor Cleanup Day (Parish Grounds)

DAILY READINGS
For May 27 to June 2

Monday, May 27
● Acts 16:11-15
● Ps 149:1b-2,3-4,5-6a,9b
● Jn 15:26-16:4a

Tuesday, May 28
● Acts 16:22-34
● Ps 138:1-2ab,2cde-3,7c-8
● Jn 16:5-11

Wednesday, May 29
● Acts 17:15,22—18:1
● Ps 148:1-2,11-12,13,14
● Jn 16:12-15

Thursday, May 30
● Acts 18:1-8
● Ps 98:1,2-3ab,3cd-4
● Jn 16:16-20

Friday, May 31
● Zep 3:14-18a
● Ps Is 12:2-3,4bcd,5-6
● Lk 1:39-56

Saturday, June 1
● Acts 18:23-28
● Ps 47:2-3,8-9,10
● Jn 16:23b-28

Sunday, June 2
● Acts 1:1-11
● Ps 47:2-3,6-7,8-9
● Eph 1:17-23
● Lk 24:46-53

SACRAMENTAL LIFE

Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child  for
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The
next session will be on June 9. Please call the Parish Office, 444-
4262 to register, to schedule a baptism, or for more information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Pastoral Visitations
If you desire a home visit, communion for the homebound, or
the Sacrament of Anointing the Sick, call the Parish Office. We
want to be part of your life.

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism, Gavin Jax
Newhouse, son of Brandon & Tori Newhouse,
and Sophia Alicia Husmann, daughter of Ryan

& Clara Husmann.  May they be filled with the Holy Spirit.

It is our tradition at St. Philip’s to celebrate
Mass at Holy Cross Cemetery on Memorial Day
(Monday, May 27). Mass will start at 9:00 AM.
Please bring your own lawn chair if you wish
to sit. In case of rain, Mass will be held at the

church. The Parish Offices will be closed and there will not be
School or Adoration on Monday.



STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES

Weekly Goals
• Goal to meet budget: $  19,445.00

• Increase for Roof/AC project (1 yr to go): $    1,722.00

• Increase for maintenance escrow
(3 yrs to go): $   1,126.00

Weekly Goal Total:                                        $22,293.00

Total Actual Contributions, Week #47         $21,292.97
(Weekend of 5/19/19)

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $9951,010.58 ~ Current: $947,524.21

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,635,012.70 ~ Paid to Date: $735,626.05

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Last Week's Mass Attendance
May 18                               5:30 p.m.                                 306
May 19 _____     ____           7:30 a.m.                                  172
May 19 9:00 a.m.                                 318
May 19                               11:00 a.m.                               363
May 19                               6:30 p.m.                                 126

Young Families Fellowship
Attention young families and couples: St. Philip's has a group
just for you. If you are new to the parish or have never attended
Young Families Fellowship, we encourage you to check it out —
it’s a great way to meet other young families of faith! Join us
Sunday, May 26 from 4:30-6:00 PM for our monthly gather-
ing in the Social Hall. We will come together for a family meal,
prayer, & fellowship with different topics each month. For May,
we are planning a BBQ/picnic complete with grilling. Feel free
to bring a side dish to pass; meat and buns will be provided.
Email any questions to Christi Brooks, maki.brooks@yahoo.com.

PARISH LIFE

Cat.Chat Vacation Bible School is Coming!
MARVELOUS MYSTERY~

The Mass Comes Alive
August 5 - 9

9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.
Join us as we take a closer look at the Mass, so we can better

understand it and deepen our love for Jesus in the Eucharist.
Through faith lessons, music, games, crafts, and snacks children
will discover more about the Mass, while growing their love for
Jesus in the Eucharist.

The Mass Comes Alive is for children age 4 (by July 1, 2019)
through 5th Grade (2019 - 2020 school year).  Registration and
Volunteer Forms are available in the Narthex and Parish Office;
On-line registration is now available at stphilipsbemidji.org.
Contact Kris for registration or volunteer information, 441-4944.

SAVE THE DATE
Priesthood Ordination of
Deacon Michael Ryan Arey
With praise and thanksgiving to Almighty God, the Roman
Catholic Diocese of Crookston cordially invites you to celebrate
the Ordina on to the Priesthood of Deacon Michael Ryan Arey,
son of Stefan and Beverly Arey, through the invoca on of the
Holy Spirit and the Laying on of Hands by His Excellency, the
Most Reverend Michael J. Hoeppner on Saturday, June 15,
2019 at ten o’clock in the morning at Cathedral of the Immac-
ulate Concep on, Crookston. A recep on will follow the Mass.

St. Philip’s Children’s Choir Camp
Join us for our Children’s Liturgical Choir Camp this summer
Monday, August 5 to Thursday August 8, from 12:30 to 4:00
PM. Choristers will learn to sing through fun songs and games.
We will be playing with water balloons, so bring clothes that
can get messy and dirty! At the end of the week we will sing
for the 9 AM Mass August 11. For those attending Vacation
Bible School, bring a bag lunch and we will eat together from
12 to 12:30. The camp is free and open to grades 2-6 (entering
Fall 2019). Please note- Choir camp does not meet on Friday!
Contact Aana Freihammer afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org
or 218-444-4905 to get registered for this fun week!

Outdoor Cleanup Day
It’s that time of year again — to beautify the church grounds for
the summer! We are designating June 2nd as “Outdoor Cleanup
Day” at St. Philip’s, starting at 12:30 PM, until our work is done.
A plan will be in place before everyone comes, so bring your
work gloves and tools! Pizza & lemonade will be served at the
conclusion of the project. See you there!

Ready for Pick Up...
If you have not picked up your Fr. Don Find Joy t-shirts, they are
located in the Parish Office.  Also, the First Eucharist banners
and pictures are ready to pick up in the Parish Office. Thank you!

Altar Server Olympics
Mark your calendars for June 9, 12-2 PM for St. Philip’s second
Altar Server Olympics. We will eat pizza and compete in skill
building relays and activities, like the processional obstacle
course, sacred vessel relay, and the “straight face” reverence
challenge. Winners get a $10 gift card, and bragging rights for
the next year. All current altar servers and alum are welcome.
Bring clothes that can get dirty and wet! No actual sacred items
will be used during the competition. RSVP to Aana Freihammer
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org 218-441-4905

There is a lot happening nationwide in the pro-life arena...
Minnesota Citizens Concerned for Life (MCCL) Dedicated to
the Single Issue of Life Itself…works to secure protection for
innocent human life from conception until natural death through
effective education, legislation, and political action. MCCL offers
the latest news on pro-life issues and legislative activity as it hap-
pens in MN and beyond. The website offers several ways to take
action in order to save lives. www.MCCL.org

St. Gianna’s Group (the pro-life committee within St.
Philip’s Parish) will meet again on Tuesday, June 4th at 5 PM.
Special guest: Dr. Mark Krejci, Director of Marriage, Family and
Life within the Diocese of Crookston.  All are welcome.

Holy Cross Cemetery If you have placed any decorations
or flowers on graves at Holy Cross for Memorial Day, please
remove them by Wednesday, June 5. Mowing of the
cemetery will begin that Thursday; any items left of the
grave sites will be placed near the altar. Thank you.



YOUTH MINISTRY

MARRIAGES & BANNS ~ Please join us in pray-
ing for all newly married couples & those preparing for the
Sacrament of Holy Matrimony:

Ryan Held & Alyssa Reger
Exchange of Vows on June 1, 2019
Gary Marsh & Marilyn Sundrud

Exchange of Vows on June 21, 2019
John Yochum & Jessica Meyer

Exchange of Vows on June 29, 2019
Justin Burnham & MacKenzie Degelder

Exchange of Vows on July 5, 2019
Jeremy Urman & Stephanie Rossiter
Exchange of Vows on July 20, 2019

Ryan Paulouski & Ashley Hirt
Exchange of Vows on July 20, 2019
Tanner Baker & Jackelyn Marvin

Exchange of Vows on July 27, 2019
Bazil Zuehlke & Hanna Olson

Exchange of Vows on September 28, 2019
Christopher Andrews & Jaclyn Kern

Exchange of Vows on October 5, 2019
Ryan Wood & Sarah Winkle

Exchange of Vows on October 19, 2019
Kevin Kuch & Shaena Bromenshenkel

Exchange of Vows on October 26, 2019

Beware of Phishing Scam
Fr. Chuck’s email has been hacked several times in recent
months. Those doing the phishing were successful last time
in getting a kindhearted parishioner to send them gift cards.
So they will keep trying until they are no longer successful
with father’s name. Fr. Chuck will NEVER ask anyone to send
gift cards/photograph gift cards or make any similar requests.
The phishing scams have used gmail addresses with different
variations of his name. If you have any questions or receive a
suspicious message, please call the Parish Office 218-444-4262.

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS
Congratulations to Evelyn Cordts, our winner of the 2019 St.
Philip’s School Speech Contest! Congrats, also, to Hannah Voge,
2nd place and Emma Frenzel, 3rd place. Way to go!

Please join us for Mass on Thursday, May 30, at 9:00 AM as our 8th
grade class graduates. Our 8th graders are a great bunch of stu-
dents with bright futures. We wish them all the best!
Schedule of Events
Monday, May 27: NO SCHOOL. Memorial Day.
Tuesday, May 28-Thursday, May 30: No Hot Lunch served.
Tuesday, May 28: All School Picnic Day at Lake Bemidji State Park.
Wednesday, May 29: Yearbook signing, 9:00 AM. 7th Grade Lead-
ership Mass, 10:00 AM. School Awards Ceremony in the gym, 11:00
AM.
Thursday, May 30: LAST DAY OF SCHOOL! 8th Grade Graduation
Mass, 9:00 AM with family and guest brunch after at 11:00 AM.
Friday, May 31: Prayer Partner Mass at 8:30 AM.

SCHOOL POSITION OPENINGS
St. Philip’s School has an opening for an Elementary Art Teacher.
The Art Teacher is responsible for planning and implementing
appropriate, standards based, creative, and engaging art lessons
for children in PreK – 6th grades. When possible, collaboration
with regular classroom teachers and cross-content lessons are
encouraged. The ideal candidate has a passion for art, is dependa-
ble, creative, enthusiastic, professional, and can build strong rap-
port with students and parents.  A Minnesota teaching license is
preferred.  Interested applicants may apply on or before June 15,
2019 by sending a letter of application, resume, three letters of
recommendation and a copy of valid Minnesota teaching license
to: Jana Norgaard, Principal, 702 Beltrami Avenue NW, Bemidji,
MN 56601. Thank you.

Reading Corps Tutor: St. Philip’s
School has an opening for a Part-Time
Reading Corps Tutor. Reading is the
foundation of all learning. In Minneso-
ta, one in three third-graders struggles
to read. As a literacy tutor, you can
help students gain the skills they need to thrive. Tutors work one-
on-one or in small groups with students through 3rd grade. No
experience? No problem! Reading Corps provides comprehensive
training. Tutors work Monday through Friday, 25 hours per week,
and receive a stipend of $318 every two weeks. Tutors are also
given $3000 per year that can be used by themselves, their chil-
dren or their grandchildren for college tuition. Contact Jana Nor-
gaard at 218-444-4938 or jnorgaard@stphilipsbemidji.org for
more information or to apply.

• Our next Middle School Youth Group gathering will be
Wednesday, May 29th at 6:30 PM. We will meet in the St.
Philip’s gym for games, small group discussion and prayer.

• Our next High School Youth Group gathering will be
Wednesday, June 5 at 6:30 PM. We will meet at Cameron Park
(just north of BSU) for small group discussion, prayer and to
play ultimate frisbee.

• JPII Camp is designed to empower young people entering
grades 7-9 to become disciples of Jesus Christ by engaging
them in prayer, worship, leadership skill development, scriptur-
al reflection, and service learning. This camp is designed for
youth who have a desire to grow in their faith and share that
faith back home in parish and family life. JPII Camp will be at
Northern Pines Campground. Cost is $325. There are still 10
spots open for the 2nd session, July 14-18. Contact Luke for
registration information.

• High School Steubenville Conference is July 26-28, 2019.
There are only 5 spots left so please contact Luke @ 218-441-
4908 to reserve your spot for Steubenville.

Welcome Back Fr. Chuck!
It was mentioned in last week’s bulletin that we are starting up
a Meal Train for parishioners to volunteer to provide meals for
Fr. Chuck while recovering from his heart surgery. The program
has been set up according to Father’s needs. It was mentioned
on our website a week ago, and all of the requested dates have
been spoken for! Praise God, and thank you to all who have so
graciously agreed to deliver a meal!



Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Aana Freihammer

afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of June 1/2

June 1  5:30 PM

The Seventh Sunday of Easter,
Ascension of the Lord

June 2  7:30 AM

The Seventh Sunday of Easter,
Ascension of the Lord

June 2  9:00 AM

The Seventh Sunday of Easter,
Ascension of the Lord

June 2  11:00 AM

The Seventh Sunday of Easter,
Ascension of the Lord

SACRISTAN Flavia Sagedahl Judy Stai Tracie Walter Jennifer Noble

LECTOR
Joe Czapiewski (1)
Cheryl Christlieb (2)

Sue Bruns (1)
Pam Murray (2)

Sue Hendricks (1)
Dianna Bromaghin (2)

Melanie Richards (1)
Marcia Fivizzani (2)

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Darla Sathre John Carlson Patty Nagle

ALTAR SERVER
Nayeli Moreno
Lauren Moreno
Hikari Moreno

Erin Myhrer
Abby Myhrer

Alex Froelich
Edward Froelich
Daniel Froelich

Benji Schoneck
HELP NEEDED
Nicholas Youso

CAPTAIN HELP NEEDED Patti Van Camp Ed Daigle HELP NEEDED

EMHC

Deacon Robb Naylor
HELP NEEDED
Germaine Cheslock
Mary Dufault
Kell Lovell
Flavia Sagedahl
HELP NEEDED

Mary Zigan
Shirley Skon
Ron Hendricks
Joanna Myhrer

George Whalen
Suzi Whalen
Nicole Kieson
Kathy Pfann
Dianna Bromaghin
Mary Varriano
Mary Scofield
George Gardner
Joann Gardner

Jennifer Noble
John Marcum
Kelly Marcum
HELP NEEDED
Jane Wilcox
Patty Nagle
Rita Lauderbaugh
HELP NEEDED
Cathy Lalli

USHER

HELP NEEDED
DuWayne Schwindt
Glen Laginess
Mark Moris

HELP NEEDED
Bob Skon
Bob Murray
Ron Arel

Troy Hendricks
Mark Froelich
Zach Froelich
HELP NEEDED

Frank Homer
Barbara Fitzgerald
Hank Imsande
HELP NEEDED

HOSPITALITY/
FELLOWSHIP

Vi Hendricks
Ron Hendricks

Young Familes Ministry
Ashlea McMartin

Barbara Fitzgerald
Maureen Holmstrom
Neal Holmstrom
HELP NEEDED

GREETER
Bernie Schwindt
Kathy LeMoine

Patricia Hadrava
Jerry Sathre

Todd Scofield
Marian Evans

Mary Kinsella
Marilyn Sundrud

INFORMATION
STATION

Suzi Whalen Rita Lauderbaugh
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